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Looking Ahead 
Nov. 

Quarter 1 Ends     10 
November Break (school closed)   11-16 
School Photo Retakes    18 
Report Cards (Gr. 1 to 12)   19 
Little Caesar’s Delivery    23 
Gr. 6 & 9 Immunizations   25 

Dec. 
Staff Meeting (Early Dismissal @ 2:12pm) 2 
 

Principal’s Corner 
We have arrived at our November break. 
Today is the last day of classes. Students will 
return on Wednesday, November 17th. We 
hope that everyone has a wonderful holiday 
and that you have the opportunity to relax and 
unwind.  
Our return to school will mark the beginning of 
Quarter 2. Information was sent to families 
through School Messenger about the impact 
this will have on student timetables.  
We also know that winter is going to be arriving 
soon. Please ensure as the temperature drops 
and the snow arrives, that your child is 
prepared for the cold. Students need to have 
appropriate clothing for travelling on the bus in 
the event of an emergency. Elementary 
students need to be dressed for winter recess 
as well.  
Congratulations to all of our Junior and Senior 
High volleyball teams on a successful season. 
They did an amazing job. I want to recognize 
our coaches. It takes an immense amount of 
work for a successful season and we are 
grateful for the time they put in.  
Lastly, I want to thank all of our staff, students 
and families for a successful first quarter. We 
look forward to further learning in the months 
ahead.  
 

COVID Hazard Control 
Administrative Procedure 
BRSD recently communicated that a new Administrative 
Procedure - 451 COVID Hazard Control is being 
implemented. This stipulates that all BRSD staff and 
contractors, as well as all visitors to School Buildings 
(including parents, coaches, trustees, outside user 
groups), must provide Proof of Partial Immunization by 
October 29, 2021, and Proof of Full Immunization no 
later than December 3, 2021 or negative Rapid COVID-
19 Test dated 72 hours or less prior and Proof of a 
Negative PCR/Antigen Test. We are still open for visitors 
but if you do plan to visit the school by appointment, 
please be aware that you will have to show either of 
these two options prior to entering the building. A letter 
providing more information on how this impacts school 
sports will be sent home to athletes in the near future.  
 
 
 

2021-2022 School Fees 
School fees are now due. You can pay your fees on-line 
by visiting the school website. If you do not have access 
to on-line payments, the school does accept cash or 
cheque. For any questions or to arrange payment 
options, please contact the school office. 
 

Little Caesar’s Pizza Sales 
Our Pizza Fundraiser has come to a close! 
Thank you to all Senior High students who made 
sales. 
Orders will be delivered on November 23rd. More 
info to come on time of arrival. 
 

Volleyball       Update 
Our Volleyball seasons are coming to a 
close – thank you to all of our coaches for 
volunteering their time and knowledge! 
Thank you to Mrs. Schlaut, Mrs. Cristin 
Zimmer, Raya Schlaut, Mrs. Johnson, 
Larissa Mohler, Miss Jillian Omoth, Mr. 
Colby Omoth, Miss Samantha Mollenback, 
and Miss Pasychnyk! 
Congratulations to our Junior Darls who 
finished the season with a silver medal at 
Regionals! 
 

Virtual School Council Meeting 
Wednesday, November 17th at 7:00pm 

 

*If you would like to be a part of the meeting, 
please email Kirby at kirbyheather@mac.com 

 
BRSD Update on PowerSchool Report Cards 
Battle River School Division has moved to the 
PowerSchool Gradebook system. You may have already 
been into your child’s PowerSchool gradebook and 
viewed the information regarding your child’s academic 
progress. Along with this new gradebook we have a new 
report card format. Right now, this report card format is 
very different from past year’s report cards. It is 
extremely basic in how it pulls information from the 
gradebook system. For students in Grades 1 to 6, the 
learning outcomes your child covered over this term will 
not appear on this report card. Grades 7 to 12 report 
cards look different but overall contain the same 
information. Our teachers have written detailed 
comments to provide you with a deep understanding of 
your child’s progress to date. 
 

We are working to develop a new report card for second 
term that will look more like our “old” report card format. 
If you have any questions or concerns regarding your 
child’s report card please contact your child’s teacher.  
 

2022-2023 School Calendar Survey 
Please remember to check your email and fill 
out the survey sent out by Battle River School 
Division for the Fall start date and Christmas 
holiday dates for the 2022-2023 School Year. 
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Daysland School Council Meeting Minutes 
October 20, 2021 

 
I. Call to order: 

Kirby Schmidt-Teigen called to order the regular meeting of the Daysland School Council at 7:03 pm. 
 

II. In attendance:  
 Wes Wilson (Principal)  Jenni Thomas (Vice Principal)  Kirby Schmidt-Teigen 
 Brenda McKay   Laura Zwack    April Terway 
 Teena Kasha   Candice Guhle    Pauline Hudson  
 Alison Eshpeter   Adrian Ketchmark   Cristin Zimmer 

Wendy Weiss   Jeannie Hoermann   Heather Miller 
 

III. Review of Agenda: no additions or deletions.  Laura accepted the agenda,    
         seconded by Adrian. All in favour.  Motion carried. 
 

IV. Approval of Minutes from last meeting: 
Minutes of the September 22nd meeting were circulated prior to the meeting.  Adrian moved the minutes 
adopted as circulated.  Jeanni seconded.  All in favour.  Motion carried. 
 

V. Shout Outs:  
-To Jeannie for her generous donation of books for the elementary; 
-To Miss Gloria for taking on the breakfast club; 
-To all of the hot lunch volunteers 
 

VI. Dwight Dibben, our newly elected BRSD Trustee for Flagstaff County spent a few minutes introducing 
himself to council. 

 

VII. Correspondence: Learning Team papers 
 

VIII. Reports: 
 

a) Administrators 
1. Welcome!  
2. K-12 parent-teacher interviews are complete.  
3. PowerSchool - parent portal is going live on November 1st  
4. Volleyball season is winding down - a successful season for all of our teams.  
5. Cross Country and Golf were cut short due to high COVID numbers and schools in outbreak status. Meets and 
tournaments that were postponed in the Fall will be rescheduled for the Spring. 
6. a.  Elementary class parties starting at 2:00 

b. Senior High activities planned by SAVY  
7. SACE Presentation  
8. Key Dates/Events in November  

a. Social 30 Diploma Exams - November 3rd Pt. A - November 8th Pt. B 
b. Jr/Sr. High Awards November 10th  
c. Remembrance Day Ceremony - virtual/video presentation November 10th 
d. November Break for Students - November 11th-16th  
e. Collaboration Day for Staff - November 16th  
f. Quarter 2 Begins - November 17th  
g. Report Cards Go Home - November 19th  

9. Travis Kerslake has items for donation into the upcoming auction.  
10. AP 451 - Hazard Control  

a. Staff/volunteers/visitors need to provide proof of vaccination  
b. Upon arrival visitors will need to provide proof of vaccination  
c. Impact on spectators for sporting events  
d. Investing in streaming equipment for basketball season  
e. Temporary until health emergency is no longer in place  

11. Track update 
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12. Student Celebrations  
a. Student of the week  
b. Prizes/School Swag  
c. Assemblies on hold due to cohorting  

13. School Council Liability Insurance - message below from BRSD  
We want to ensure that our parent volunteers understand when they are covered by the Division’s liability 
insurance and when they are not. Some of our school fundraising groups/societies do not have insurance that 
protects their volunteers/directors and may believe that they are covered by the Division’s liability insurance. This 
document provides an overview that needs to be provided to school councils. 
 

b) Room Reps: 
Kindergarten (Brenda): Mrs. Tanton 
We have a new vet center up in the loft this month and we'll be making Witches Brew this month where students 
have to fill custom orders of witches brew. So, they'll put on their witches hats and start concocting brews in their 
cauldrons with ingredients like bats, eyeballs, fangs, pumpkins, bones and spiders, it's bound to be a spooktacular 
time :) We're going on a Nature Walk on Friday with our nature bags to collect some natural items to bring back 
to our classroom. We're busy learning our letters and numbers, singing Halloween songs and reciting Halloween 
themed poems. Kindergarten is where it's at!! 
 

Grade 1 (April): Miss Pasychnyk 
All is well in the Grade 1 class! The “Boo Crew” has been having fun incorporating all things 
Halloween in our learning adventures!  
In ELA we are focusing on our short vowel sounds. Students have been reading, writing and building 
short vowel words. We also just finished up our visual journals on what makes us turn into a 
Crankenstein!  
In Math students continue to focus on addition to 10! Students are learning new math games such 
as race to 100, war and pop it addition.  
In Science we are focusing on creating colour! Students mixed primary colours to make secondary 
colours. We did this through mixing food colouring into our pudding cups. We made pumpkin, witch 
and monster coloured cups. It was both yummy and educational!  
This group has had an amazing transition into Grade 1. We have lots of fun learning adventures 
ahead of us this year! 
 

Grade 2 (Kirby):  Mrs. Schlaut - all is well 
 

Grade 3 (Heather): Mrs. Teigen 
Things are going well in grade 3. In ELA we are working on adding descriptive words into our writing to make it 
more interesting for our readers. In math we are skip counting numbers up to 1000. In science we are wrapping 
up our unit on rocks and minerals. We’ve had fun doing lots of hands on learning within that unit.  
Both Mrs. Teigen and her students have really added to their knowledge about rocks and will likely never look at 
them the same way again!   
 

Grade 4/5 (Alison):  - Mr. Gratrix 
We have been reading a book called "Crime Biters" in ELA that the students have really enjoyed. 
Students recently made Kahoot! games to learn more about the different physical regions for Social Studies.  
In Science we are continuing our weather unit and are looking at different types of clouds. 
In math we have been working on multiplication tables (4/5) and division tables (5). 
 

Grade 6 (Wendy): Mrs. McKay 
Some fun things we've done in gr. 6: 
- Mrs. McKay challenged the class to read 40 books by the end of the year. Everyone is busy trying 
to get a good start on that. 
- Oct. 6: We made bannock and learned a little about indigenous culture with Mrs. McKay's mother-
in-law, Alida McKay 
- Oct. 12: We had the town CAO in as a guest speaker to talk about municipal government and the 
election 
- Oct. 18: We had naan bread, tea, and dried apricots: a meal Afghanistans often eat, as described in 
our class novel, The Breadwinner. 
 

Grade 7 (Cristin):  
The Grade 7 class says they've been learning!  We are into a new novel that we are listening to 
together as a class, adding and subtracting whole numbers and fractions in Math, learning about the 
first Europeans to arrive in Canada - the French! - and just moved past ecosystems in Science. 
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Grade 8 (Adrian): 
The Grade 8’s have had a busy start to the year! In social studies we have been learning about the 
European Renaissance with Mr. Pastachack, and in Science class we have learned about matter with 
Mrs. Zimmer. Our class has been participating in cross country, golf, and volleyball; and our Jr Girls 
volleyball team won their tournament this past weekend.  Mrs. Thomas in Home Ec. is teaching us 
how to sew. 
 

Grade 9 (Jeannie): 
Mrs. V. Zimmer, ELA: We are just wrapping up the first act of Shakespeare's Romeo and Juliet, and the general 
consensus is, and I quote: "It's not as bad as I thought it would be!" ;) 
Mrs. Johnson, Outdoor ED: Students have been in their Biking and Fire Building unit, which will culminate in a 50 
km Bike Trip tomorrow!  
Mrs. M. Zimmer: We finished our first unit last week, about biological diversity. A printout with an updated mark 
will be sent home with the class for science at some point near the end of the week of Oct.18th. I am just waiting 
for one more student to write the test. Parents should expect to see this by the week of Oct. 25th.  They can email 
me if they have not received it early next week.  
We are on our second unit about space! Things are going well. ☺   
 

Grade 10 (Candice): 
Mrs.  M. ZimmerMath 15 - I would like to say thank you for the money for our games.  We just got them last 
week.  We have these strategy games - code breaker, blokus, marbles, sequence and jenga.  The kids are enjoying 
the games. 
Miss J Sr. High Vball is halfway through the season and both teams are seeing a lot of progress. 
Sr. High students are fundraising and selling Little Caesar’s Pizza - deliveries will be made November 15. 
Mrs. Walker In Science 10, we have finished the physics unit and are now learning about cell biology.  We are 
nearly finished the first quarter so just a reminder that the final exam for the Science 10 will be the last day - 
November 10. 
Mrs. Thomas & Mr. Pastachak Grade 10’s have been busy creating some really great art projects based on the 
various elements of design.  We sure have some talented artists in our school. 
 

Mrs. Kruchten is the new career counsellor for Daysland School.  This quarter she is available Monday mornings 
for one on one appointments.  Next quarter, will be Monday afternoons.  She was a career and academic 
counsellor in Bawlf from 2013-2017 and is looking forward to working with students in Daysland, Forestburg, 
Bawlf and ECCHS.  Grade 11&12 students have already been booking appointments.  She will focus on meeting 
with the Grade 10’s and setting up their MYPass accounts in the New Year. 
 

Grade 11 (Pauline): 
Miss J - The Grade 11’s have finished their novel study and are currently working on McBeth. 
Mrs. Walker -For the grade 11s: In Bio 20, we are just starting our third unit on photosynthesis.  This one will be 
quite short, then we start our human body systems unit which students are excited about.  In Chem 20, we are 
learning about the properties of gasses.  We will be doing more experimental labs in this unit and the last two so 
students will be getting some practice with laboratory skills. 
 

Grade 12 (Teena): 
Mrs. M. Zimmer - The 30-2/30-1 updated marks were sent home.  If parents do not get them, please contact her. 
Mr. Pastachak- Grade 12 Social is getting ready for diploma exams 
Mrs. Walker - Chemistry 20 update is the same as grade 11. 
 

IX. Old Business: none 
 

X. New Business: none 
 

XI. Adjournment: 
 Kirby adjourned the meeting at 7:46pm 
 

 Next meeting will be held virtually on November 17, 2021. 
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Community News & Events 
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